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Where are the five best web sites in 
Holston Conference? Learn some 
�dos and donʼts� for your own 
church web site.
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5 best web sites

Each participant in Resurrection is asked to bring 
balls, hackey sacks, or Frisbees for a conference-
wide mission project. Page 4

have a ball

Dear Lord,

I  t hank you for the gift of another year 
of life, for family, for old and new 
friends, for relatives, and even for those 

people who werenʼt always pleased with me 
last year.

I thank you for the gift of the past year 
because it gave me the opportunity to seek to 
be more like your Son, to watch my children 
mature, to see and experience joyful moments 
with Delphine, to meet and come to know new 
people and strengthen old relationships.

It was a year in which criticism from others 
made me realize that only you are perfect, 
while sometimes driving me to my knees. 

It was a year in which I saw you bring vic-
tory out of defeat � bring the best out of people 
in the midst of life-threatening circumstances.

It was a time in which I saw those who 
had little give to those who lost all they had. 
It was a time in which the commonality of 
our existence as human beings was so viv-
idly portrayed when the tsunami came, when 
Rita blew, and when Katrina brought dev-
astation on shore. Yet, even as earthquakes 
broke open your earth, you did not let that 
completely swallow us, but you shone in 
those broken situations. 

It was a time of wars and rumors of wars 
when we human beings could not settle our 
differences without killing or hurting each 
other. Yet somehow I continue to believe 
you are there working for shalom.

You were there with us as we pumped gaso-
line that cost way too much money. Yet we 
somehow learned to do without some luxuries 
and began to understand what is most precious.

I experienced great moments of worship 
that lifted me and others to the portals of 
heaven. You allowed me to sit with some 
who cried, and I watched as you wiped tears 
from their eyes and mine. 

I thank you for the safe traveling mercies as 

See you in 2006

A NEW YEAR’S

PRAYER

many of us moved by cars, planes, buses, vans, and trains. It 
was a good year because through it all, you were with us.

And now, Lord, as we move toward the New Year, 
we have no clue what it shall bring. There could be 
more tsunamis, more hurricanes, more earthquakes, 
more wars, more crime, more disappointments, more 
people losing their jobs, more hurt and pain. I donʼt 
know what will come, but I do rejoice that your �eye is 
on the sparrow,� and I know you watch over us.  

I boldly ask that we may continue to sense your holy 
presence, your deep abiding love and care for us. I ask 
that our congregations experience renewal and revival 
that light up both community and church. I ask that pas-
tors who are depressed be encouraged. I ask that laity 
discover gifts and give themselves in service to you. 
I ask that you help us look at the pain and hurt in our 
communities and respond as people empowered by you. 

I ask that our light so shine this year that those to 
whom love is a stranger might see our good works of 
love and justice and be inspired to follow you. I ask that 
real peace, shalom, may come to the troubled spots of 
this world and to the people who have war raging within. 

I ask that innovative, imaginative, and exciting min-
istries begin to explode throughout Holston Conference, 
throughout United Methodism, and through all of Chris-
tianity in a way that we can truly be people of personal 
piety and social holiness. I pray that we open ourselves 
to gifts and graces of people regardless of their ethnicity, 
gender, or physical condition. I pray that we would trust 
you more and build bridges rather than erect walls. 

I pray that we would move toward the perfection you 
envision for us. I pray that we United Methodists may 
realize how blessed we are and share more of what you 
have given to us. I pray that our youth might find that we 
are more concerned about providing opportunities for 
them to know Christ than we are about the upkeep of a 
building. I pray that we can find ways to help our young 
adults truly know that we do love and want them in our 
churches � in leadership positions and most of all in our 
pulpits.

In closing, Lord …  
God of grace and God of glory, on thy people pour thy 

power; crown thine ancient church s̓ story; bring her bud 
to glorious flower. Grant us wisdom; grant us courage, for 
the facing of this hour, for the facing of this hour.

Lo! The hosts of evil round us, scorn thy Christ, assail his 
ways! Fears and doubts too long have bound us; free our 
hearts to work and praise. Grant us wisdom; grant us cour-
age, for the living of these days, for the living of these days.

Cure thy children s̓ warring madness, bend our pride to thy 
control; shame our wanton, selfish gladness, rich in things and 
poor in soul. Grant us wisdom; grant us courage, lest we miss 
thy kingdoms̓ goal, lest we miss thy kingdoms̓ goal.

Save us from weak resignation to the evils we 
deplore; let the search for thy salvation be our glory 
evermore. Grant us wisdom; grant us courage, serving 
thee whom we adore, serving thee whom we adore.

Amen.

HOLSTON  EVENTS & DATES 

JANUARY
2: Conference and district offices closed 
for New Year�s 
6: Deadline for submitting 2005
apportionments to conference treasurer  
15: Human Relations Day 
13-15: Resurrection, Gatlinburg, Tenn. 
16: Conference and district offices closed 
for Martin Luther King Jr. Day
20-22: Resurrection, Gatlinburg, Tenn.
20-22:  Divine Rhythm, Pigeon Forge, 
Tenn.
23-1: Holy Land Tour, sponsored by 
Wesley Leadership Institute 
29: Holston Home Fifth Sunday Offering 

FEBRUARY
Black History Month
20-23: Ministers� Convocation, Lake 
Junaluska, N.C.

MARCH
Women’s History Month
3-4: March Forth for Children training for 
children�s ministry workers, Knoxville, Tenn.
5: First Sunday in Lent
6: Clergywomen�s Gathering, White Pine, 
Tenn. 
11: United Methodist Men�s �Day with the 
Bishop,� Brainerd UMC, Chattanooga, Tenn. 
23-25: Ministers� Wives Retreat, Pigeon 
Forge, Tenn. 
24-26: �Discovery� weekend for young 
people considering ministry, Townsend, Tenn.
25-26: United Methodist Women�s Young 
Women�s Event, Pigeon Forge, Tenn.
26-28: Jubilation retreat for older adults, 
Gatlinburg, Tenn.  
26: One Great Hour of Sharing

APRIL
9: Palm Sunday
15: Change for Children grant 
applications due
16: Easter
25: Senior Adult Day, Camp Lookout 
30:  Native American Ministries Day

JUNE
4: Pentecost Sunday 
11: Peace With Justice Sunday 
11-14: Annual Conference, Lake 
Junaluska, N.C.
17-25: Youth in Mission
21: Moving Day for transitioning pastors 

JULY
10-14: Junior High Assembly and Senior 
High Assembly, Emory & Henry College 
27-29: Holston Conference United Meth-
odist Women�s School of Christian Mission

AUGUST
5-12:  Young Adult Mission Trip, Charles-
ton, S.C

SEPTEMBER
15-17:  Youth Pilgrimage on the 
Appalachian Trail 

 

eventuality:

For more information on these events, visit
http://upcoming.holston.org. For corrections or 
additions, e-mail thecall@holston.org or call 
Annette Bender toll-free at (866) 690-4080.

The Call
By Bishop James Edward Swanson Sr.
wings

The Swanson family celebrates 
the holidays in the Episcopal 
residence. From left to right 
are Bishop James Swanson, 
Joshua, JaNaé, and Delphine. 

Heating costs
Bishop James Swanson has received a direct appeal 

from Gov. Phil Bredesen for churches in Tennessee to 
assist with home heating bills this winter.  �The state will 
receive $21 million from the federal government for the 
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program � not 
nearly enough to keep our most vulnerable citizens 
warm,� said Anne Travis, director of connectional minis-
tries. Bredesen has asked the Tennessee Department of 
Finance and Administration to provide an additional $5 
million to help offset the high costs of heating. 

Tennessee churches of all denominations are each 
asked to contribute $100 to assist the state in helping low-
income persons with heating costs � currently estimated 
to be 50 to 125 percent higher this year than in previous 
years. Donations may be made at www.WarmHome-
sTN.com or by mailing to: Operation Warm Homes TN/ 
(CFMT)/  P.O. Box 440225/ Nashville, TN 37244.

Disaster aid
The United Methodist Committee on Relief�s Sager Brown 

Depot needs relief supplies to help meet the high and ongo-
ing demand for disaster aid in the United States and around 
the world. According to Interim Director Ted Warnock, school 
kits, layettes, flood buckets, sewing kits, health kits, and hand 
towels are currently in greatest demand. Visit http://gbgm-
umc.org/umcor/kits.cfm to find out more about relief supplies, 
health kits, assembly, and shipping. 

Have a ball
�Have a Ball� is a 

ministry effort by Holston
youth, children, and young
adults to provide 200,000 balls,
hackey sacks, and Frisbees to Sudanese
refugee children and youth. Each person attending the 
Resurrection youth retreat in Gatlinburg, Tenn., is asked 
bring 18 deflated balls (soccer and volleyballs), hackey 
sacks, or frisbees to the Friday night sessions on Jan. 13 
or Jan. 20. These items will be collected as participants 
enter the Gatlinburg Convention Center. Also bring $5 per 
person to help with shipping costs. The conference goal of 
200,000 balls, hackey sacks, or Frisbees is based on the 
projected number of refugees that will arrive at UMCOR�s 
Resettlement Camp in southern Sudan. For more informa-
tion, call the conference youth office at (423) 928-2156 or 
visit resurrection.holston.org.

Hurricane-relief training
Church members who wish to lead or participate on  

work teams for hurricane relief in Mississippi are encour-
aged to attend a training session at the Conference Center 
in Knoxville on Jan. 9 or Jan. 12, both from 6 to 8 p.m. 

For more information, call the connectional ministries 
office toll-free at (866) 690-4080 or locally at (865) 690-
4080 or e-mail connectionalministries@holston.org.  ■

opportunities:

BRISTOL, Va. – Reynolds Memorial UMC seeks 
a part-time nursery worker, children�s worker, 
and youth worker. Salary will be $9-10 per hour 
with a flexible schedule. Contact: The Rev. H. 
Malcolm Wansley, Reynolds Memorial UMC, 
327 West Mary Street, Bristol, VA 24201, 
rmumcpastor@bvunet.net.

NASHVILLE, Tenn. – The General Board of Dis-
cipleship seeks a director of congregational 
development to design, develop, and support 
a comprehensive plan for making disciples 
through congregational development for lead-
ers and staff in Annual Conferences. Persons 
wishing to make inquiries or nominations 
should contact: Maria C. James, Employment 
Coordinator, at recruit@gbod.org or at (615) 
340-7100. Application deadline: Dec. 30.  ■

Howard McComas
KNOXVILLE, Tenn. � Howard Ernest McComas, 

age 83, died Dec. 8 at his home. The Rev. McCo-
mas was a retired Holston clergy member who had 
served Clapp s̓ Chapel, Andersonville-Mt. Pleasant, 
and Hunter-Slagles United Methodist Churches, 
among others. He is survived by his wife Eunice 
McComas; sons Steven McComas and Tim McCo-
mas; daughters Julie Barnett, Rosa Johnson, Edith 
McComas, Virginia McComas, Naomi Waters, and 
Eva Herrell; sister Margaret Knapp; 11 grandchil-
dren; 13 great grandchildren; several nieces and 
nephews; and 40 foster children. A graveside ser-
vice was held Dec. 13 at East Tennessee Veterans 
Cemetery with the Rev. Larry Anderson officiating. 
A celebration of life service was held Dec. 13 at 
Fountain City UMC with the Rev. James Whedbee, 
the Rev. Don Hanshew, the Rev. Melissa Smith, the 
Rev. Steven McComas, and the Rev. Larry Anderson 
officiating. Memorial contributions may be made to 
Piney Grove UMC.

Wilson Newman
GALAX, Va. � Wilson Heath Newman, age 76, 

died Dec. 9 in Winston-Salem, N.C. The Rev. 
Newman was a Holston clergy member who had 
served Bethel-Mt. Hermon UMC, the West Marion 
Circuit, and Rich Valley-Carvosso UMC, among 
others. He is survived by his wife of 56 years, 
Lizzie Jane Newman of Galax; two sons, Matthew 
Paul Newman of Bristol, Tenn., and Samuel Mark 
Newman of Wise, Va.; one granddaughter and one 
step-grandson; five sisters, Winfred Jefferson of 
Chesapeake, Mozelle Dowling of Fries, Ruby Dell 

in memoriam: Leiper of Fries, Agean Carter of Randleman, N.C., 
and Goldie Southern of Greensboro, N.C.; a half-
sister, Virginia Spence; and a number of nieces 
and nephews. A funeral service was held Dec. 11 
at Vaughan-Guynn Funeral Home with the Rev. 
Charles Bolling, the Rev. Tom Ballard, and the Rev. 
Charles Starks officiating. Interment followed in 
Emory, Va. Memorial contributions may be made to 
First Galax UMC or Fries UMC or to the church or 
charity of the donor s̓ choice in memory of Wilson 
Heath Newman.  ■ This edition of The Call � the last 

in 2005 � has only four pages. 
The next (Jan. 13) edition will 
contain our usual eight pages.exchange:


